
3 November 2017 – incident notification 

Dear local residents and businesses 

We are writing to let you know that yesterday an incident was reported 

to the Environment Protection Authority advising that debris from 

cleaning a roof containing asbestos with a high pressure hose at the 

Goodlife Gym on the corner of Portrush and Payneham Roads had 

affected the area.  

An EPA investigation team immediately went to inspect the site and 

we can advise you that the following actions have been undertaken:  

• Containment – The site has been isolated

• McMahon’s have been contracted to clean up the site

• EPA investigators are onsite again today to inspect the clean up

• The EPA arranged the installation of air monitoring equipment 
yesterday

• The results from the air monitoring yesterday came back with no 
detection of airborne asbestos

• Today cleaning of the storm water system is underway, including 
the gutters, downpipes and roof

• The EPA is continuing to work with other agencies and a risk 
assessment is being undertaken 

We will write to you again as soon as we have an update, to inform 

you of the progress.  If you have any queries or concerns, or have any 

information you can provide in regards to this incident, please contact:  

(08) 8204 2004 or email engage.epa@sa.gov.au

3 November 2017 – incident notification 

Dear local residents and businesses 

We are writing to let you know that yesterday an incident was reported 

to the Environment Protection Authority advising that debris from

cleaning a roof containing asbestos with a high pressure hose at the 

Goodlife gym on the corner of Cross Road and Goodwood Road had

affected the area. 

An EPA investigation team immediately went to inspect the site and we 

can advise you that the following actions have been undertaken:

 Containment – The site has been isolated 

 McMahon’s have been contracted to clean up the site

 EPA investigators are onsite again today to inspect the clean up

 The EPA installed air monitoring equipment yesterday 

 The results from the air monitoring yesterday came back with no

detection of air borne asbestos 

 Today cleaning of the storm water system is underway, including 

the gutters, downpipes and roof 

 The EPA is continuing to work with other agencies and a risk 

assessment is being undertaken 

We will write to you again as soon as we have an update, to inform you 

of the progress.  If you have any queries or concerns, or have any

information you can provide in regards to this incident, please contact:  

(08) 8204 2004 or email engage.epa@sa.gov.au 
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